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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 7th January 2017
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Boris Pinto
Attendees

Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys), Morris Cameron (3rd Carrickfergus), Ken Browne (Comber), Jonathan Sharpe (1st Old Boys), Chris McGookin (CWA), Amber MacLennan (3rd Carrickfergus), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), Bill Caughey (Pres.), David Leonard (Dungannon), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), David Johnston (Laganvale), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Boris Pinto (Murley) 
Apologies

Paul Kirk (Downshire), Jeanette Morton (Wellington) 

Boris Pinto welcomed everyone to the meeting. He also welcomed our 3 new members to the executive and thanked Allan Davison for all of his hard work.
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Paul Kirk sent advice of the following:
Fivemiletown Entry forms have been sent to bands. Rachel Bingham has been confirmed as entertainment adjudicator.

BBC were in contact, to seek a brass ensemble to perform on the Gerry Kelly show on Radio Ulster on the Friday before Christmas. Ballyduff fielded an ensemble.

Tommy Barr was in contact to advise that he is still awaiting funds for Spring Festival 2016.

Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy advised that the bank balance was £799.23. He added that prize money from Queen’s contest has now been paid. Affiliation fees have only been paid by some bands.
Child Protection Course

Venue to be confirmed.

Malone Presbyterian Church halls are available and have catering facilities for preparing lunch. There is also good parking. Trainer will charge for travel outside Belfast.

Solos & Ensembles 2017

Alan Hunter advised of entries
	Juniors
	 
	 
	Seniors
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	10+under solo
	30
	 
	Slow Melody
	28

	12+under solo
	17
	 
	C Solo
	1

	12+under ens.
	4
	 
	B Solo
	9

	Junior Band
	3
	 
	A Solo
	13

	15+under solo
	28
	 
	10 Piece A
	3

	17+under solo
	11
	 
	10 Piece B
	2

	17+under ens.
	2
	 
	Senior Ens.
	6

	 
	
	 
	B Quartet
	3

	 
	
	 
	A Quartet
	5

	 
	
	 
	 
	

	Total
	95
	 
	Total
	70


4 trophies have been returned but more are to be brought back. Alan agreed to chase these up.

A new trophy will be required for the 10 Piece B section.

Spring Festival
Boris Pinto advised that the adjudicator is to be confirmed.
Brass in Concert / Fivemiletown
Andrew Porter provisionally booked as music adjudicator, Rachel Bingham confirmed as entertainment adjudicator. 
Boris Pinto advised that he was still negotiating terms with Andrew. His flight will be paid for by army, and it was suggested that the Guards band could play on Friday night. The executive discussed that this was the best option, to include them on the Saturday would not be feasible. It was suggested that Murley could be dropped from the Friday night to allow the Guards to play instead.
PTO

Other Business
Boris Pinto advised that the executive had met and Michael Alcorn is going to head up a group to try and gather information about what bands do in a year i.e. what size of audiences we perform to, are they paid engagements, geographical spread etc. Then a year down the line we will have information to go to the Arts Council or other funding bodies to try and get some funding.
A letter is to be sent to bands to advise of the equipment tampering issue at the recent Festival of Brass contest and to say that the BBL will contact the NIBA to request the permanent barring from local contests of anyone caught performing such a malicious act in the future.

With regard to discussions at December meeting relating to rules, Boris Pinto advised that the executive has no plans to pursue the amendment of rules at this time.

There being no other business, Boris Pinto brought the meeting to a close.

Next meeting will be Saturday 4th February in Laganvale Bandroom.
Upcoming BBL Events

	11th February 2017
	Solos & Ensembles

	18th February 2017
	Child Protection Course

	4th March 2017
	Brass in Concert

	8th April 2017
	Spring Festival
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